
 

                                                             Helping Ensure a Safer Built Environment 

May 20, 2021 

Mr. William “Bill” Bryant, Chair 
2021 Nominating Committee 
900 Montclair road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
Dear Mr. Bryant, 
 
I am requesting an interview with the 2021 Nominations Committee for the position of Secretary 
Treasurer to the ICC International Board of Directors. 
 
I am currently employed with CC&I, Code Consulting and Inspection Services located in Roebuck, South 
Carolina.  I have responsibilities as the Business Development Manager and Building Official for the 
Town of Irmo, the largest jurisdiction that we serve full time.   
 
I have been active in ICC serving on a number of committees for the past seven (7) years as an ICC Board 
Member as well as other ICC Committees and boards in the past.  I actively participate in Region VIII, 
Building Officials Association of South Carolina, and the Central Building Inspectors Association.   I have 
also participated as ICC Board Liaison to Georgia, North Carolina, Tennessee, and other local State 
chapters here in South Carolina.   
 
I have over 46 years’ experience with building codes and inspections.  I feel I bring a lot of experience 
and management skills and encourage a positive outlook on situations and offer good communication 
skills.  I enjoy meeting people and interact very well in groups or one on one.  If elected, I look forward 
to serving ICC for the next four (4) years.   
 
Please, if there are any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out.   
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